CCI Assessment Initiatives Subcommittee Unapproved Minutes

Friday, March 12, 2010

11:00 AM- 12:30 PM





4187 Smith Laboratory

ATTENDEES: Andereck, Collier, David, Hallihan, Highley, Fitzpatrick, Jenkins, Shanda, Vaessin, Vankeerbergen. Guest: T. Gustafson
Agenda:

1. Approval of 2-26-10 minutes

Highley, Vaessin, unanimously approved
2. T. Gustafson shares 2 points:

A) Subcommittee tasks during conversion:

· Given the volume of curricular change coming up, T. Gustafson has requested from Dean Steinmetz that all members of CCI stay on committee through next Autumn. He does not foresee big changes in CCI aside from the fact that, eventually (after the Autumn), there will be three divisional subcommittees and an assessment subcommittee. How the three divisional subcommittees will be populated is not clear yet. 

· During conversion, the assessment subcommittee will be in charge of GEC courses that are converted to semester courses. (This is a 9-month commitment.) The subcommittee will have the possibility to look at how assessment of courses and programs has influenced semester conversion. Many of these courses will be neutral conversion. The subcommittee will only have to review new and combined courses. Not sure of volume yet (probably not huge).

· Sciences subcommittee will remain same: it will review SBS and NMS programs. Half of the Interdisciplinary Initiatives subcommittee will be combined with half of the Arts and Humanities subcommittee:  2 subcommittees will thus be created to review Arts and Humanities programs. 

· Q: What will staging be for converting GEC courses? Existing courses first, then brand new GEC? A: T. Gustafson: When departments will submit their conversion, they will include Gen Ed courses.

· Member comment: First new GE needs to be approved. New expected learning outcomes will need to be developed for new GE categories (i.e., education abroad, service learning). Until this happens, we won’t see any courses for new GE category come in.
· Start of semester system in summer 2012 (cf. vote at University Senate). Students will register in Spring 2012 (for Summer & Fall 2012). 

B) Sustainability in GE

· T. Gustafson met with a group of the President’s Council on Sustainability yesterday (group in charge of research, curriculum and outreach). 

· They have wanted to include sustainability in GE. (They have a white paper on the research aspect of sustainability.) They were informed that in order to begin the process it is necessary to gather data. T. Gustafson asked them to establish expected learning outcomes for sustainability.

· The group also inquired into what it would take to have a question on exit survey related to sustainability. T. Gustafson asked them to formulate the question; the appropriate body will review the question.
· They also asked whether we have NSSE data. A: A. Collier: There is a consortium that reviews possibilities of adding questions nationally. 
· Also, they were wondering about the FY Success Series. Would it be possible to add sustainability as a FY Success Series option?
· There are other options. One member suggests that some of the language of the science expected learning outcomes could be changed to include sustainability aspect.
· Or such language could be included in 367s, for example (second level writing courses about the American experience).

3. Overview of Course Set cycle and timeline tracking

· K. Hallihan shows chart re: course assessment timeline: it includes committees’ cycles and internal (office) processes to remind departments.
· Course 1 was started on Oct 26, 2005. Some departments were asked to report back in 5 years. 2011 would be 5-yr window. Do we want to ask them to submit reports on courses that are disappearing?

· We waited to have three course sets to review the first courses. 

· In that case, the next reports for those first three course sets would be due in 2013, i.e., post conversion. At that time, the request will need to change: i.e., we will be asking things for courses that no longer exist. How is subcommittee going to handle this? Original principle: units collect data for 5 years and then report on the 5 years.
· Course set 1 was based on enrollment and where assessment practices were already existing. Course sets 2 and 3 all came in together.

· Member suggestion: Most informative aspect would be to ask: how have you used the data to inform your semester conversion and what are you going to do in the future?
· A. Collier: That data will be critical for next reaccreditation. The writing of this report will need to be started in 2014 (review due 2017). 

· Q: Who reads report? A: A. Collier: Reaccreditation group (i.e., fifteen people from all over the country).

· With course sets 1, 2, and 3, there were also 3-year requests. Conclusion: What we originally asked and what we will ask are two different things.
· We could ask depts. to start collecting data under new curriculum.

· It makes sense to keep track of course set 1 (large courses that will have straightforward conversion).
· For straight conversion, there could be request for: assessment plan, goals on syllabi, statement on syllabus on how particular course achieves those goals. Gen ed reviewers may want a syllabus for new GE course.

· One year from now bulk of semester conversion will have occurred. 

· Latest post ECA developments: (1) Development of electronic course approval system (Enterprise system being developed by OIT). (They’ll try to have it ready for Engineering in April.) (2) There will also be a spreadsheet on which depts. will enter their information and which they will be able to upload on the electronic system. (College of Engineering has developed impressive system.)
4. AAC&U Conference take-aways (Kate)

· Overview of one of the sessions that Kate attended:

Michael A. Tew, Basic Communication Course Director – Eastern Michigan University

· Structure: Gen Ed Advising Council that vets and assesses gen ed courses

· Process: Conducted focus groups (work groups) of faculty in categories that met multiple times and brought samples of representative work (first a good example, then random samples). Good for morale because instructors were using assignments already embedded in courses; also direct measure. Goal: a group builds outcomes-based rubric that reflects values as they apply them to student work and aligns with their expectations for Gen Ed category. Groups for different categories designed a rubric for a category for grading assignments and artifacts across disciplines or adapted pre-existing rubrics (VALUE) and met to review assignments. Not every outcome was assessed; group chose just a few to focus on. This helped to calibrate review and gave faculty sense of ownership over assessment. Groups then discussed findings and made recommendations, asking for changes in delivery when necessary. For example, one group recommended adding oral delivery component to their written and oral communication course. Sometimes the learning goals themselves were re-written. Groups also committed to idea that follow-up is necessary. In designing rubrics, groups were asked, “What do we value about student work?” and, “What do students struggle with?”
· Results: Outcomes-based portfolios were built via the focus groups’ student samples (IRB approval was solicited from students prior to process). Rubrics are then re-used to assess future portfolio samples, resulting in evidence-driven assertions.
Common to all focus groups: (1) increased instructor awareness; (2) contribution  to understanding of GE for those involved; (3) ongoing review of Expected Learning Goals; (4) put faculty at the helm, even “nay-sayers,” thus renewing faculty community and interdisciplinary conversations across disciplines (faculty development).
· Evaluation: evaluations created and sent to faculty focus group participants for ongoing assessment of evaluation process itself; timeline was 18 months

· Implications for Vetting Process: Vetting subcommittees could then use rubrics to ask proposers to identify which assignments aligned with outcomes and to what degree on rubric sheets when submitting courses.

· Take look at chart to input expected learning outcomes and corresponding learning activities and assignments. This is similar to what we could do in Carmen.
5. Review of course set 5: 

· English 110

· Discussion

· Result: 5-year follow-up report

6. Various

· On the agenda for next time: look at other ways to do assessment for majors and GEC reporting.
· Letter received from Dean of Newark campus. Two important points:
· instructors on Columbus campus as opposed to regionals

· what is relation between Columbus and regionals

Meeting adjourned: 12:37

